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Teams For Excellence Report: Dr. Gordon and Brian Bonkowski, Hadley teacher, (co-president of 
the Glen Ellyn Teachers Association and co-chair of Continuous Improvement Team with Dr. Gordon) 
presented the 2014-2015 Annual Update for the Teams for Excellence (Building Leadership Teams, 
Team 21, Professional Development Team and Continuous Improvement Team).  The teams meet on 
a regular basis and to discuss how to best support student learning.   
 
Following the presentation the Board asked questions on the make-up and process for membership 
of the teams, the procedures for collecting and sharing feedback from staff to the building leadership 
teams, and the frequency of team meetings.   
 
Following the presentation, the Board asked questions on the make-up and process for membership 
of the teams  and the frequency of team meetings.  Mr. Escalante asked Mr. Bonkowski if there were 
procedures or processes in place for staff members to provide feedback to the TFEs in an honest and 
open venue and were these concerns address appropriately. Mr. Bonkowski shared that both the 
GEEA and AFSCME agreements require equal representation and partnership of administration and 
staff on all of the teams as means to provide a voice to all staff members and to work 
collaboratively. He further stated that in his experience on both a building level team and on CIT, he 
has not witnessed staff members holding back in their contributions.  Mr. Buchholz disagreed with 
this assessment and believes the results from the staff surveys next fall will reveal otherwise.  
 

(Attachment) 
 
 
Parent Teacher Advisory Committee (PTAC)/Culture of Care Work Group Report (CoC): 
Members of the PTAC and CoC committee provided highlights and next step recommendation of 
PTAC’s and CoC 2015 work related to student discipline and “bullying.” There were some structure 
changes in place this year and the district was required to pull the Bullying Workgroup (COC) 
together and decided to have these teams meet at the same time as they have some of the same 
conversations.  The membership of CoC included two Hadley students this year and the committee 
appreciated their lens to the conversations.  The two primary recommendations for next year include 
the application of an anti-bullying curriculum through the Positive Behavior I System (PBIS) next 
year and a change to the PTAC calendar structure allowing the committee to meet earlier in the 
school year to review District policies and procedures related to student discipline.   
 

(Attachment) 
 
Discussion Items                                                                                                         
Abraham Lincoln- Additional Cubbies Storage: In January of 2015 the administration began the 
process of planning for renovation of the Abraham Lincoln LMC in accordance with their capital 
projects timeline. During this process the needs of the original proposal called for 235 storage 
cubbies.  In an effort to keep the entire project within a budget of $250,000, the number of storage 
cubbies was reduced to 141. In April the Board approved the administration’s recommendation to 
proceed with project costs estimated at $150,000 for demolition and construction, furniture 
replacement not to exceed $55,000, and an estimated cost of $30,000 for 141 storage cubbies.  In 
May, Jack Hayes of FQC provided the Board with an update on construction costs and noted that 
when taking the project through competitive pricing the final pricing was determined at $146,635 for 
demolition, construction, contingences and construction management fees. Additional costs include 
$24,432 for the 141 storage cubbies and casework and $40,236 for fully assembled furniture. Due to 

http://www.d41.org/images/PTAC-COCBoardPresentation6-8-15.pdf
http://www.d41.org/images/2014-15TFEReport.pdf



































































































